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Dear Mr. [Young Hwi] Kim, 

 

We are grateful for the help and guidance Father has given us during this month. Every day was packed 

with activities. We are sending this report from the city of Bielefeld, where we are staying with the team 

at present. 

 

Both teams are working very intensively all across Germany, going from city to city. Thousands of people 

are being contacted and supplied with literature of the Divine Principle. Father's symbol is well known all 

over the country. We meet many people who remember being contacted by persons wearing this symbol 

in other cities or countries. 

 

Many priests and ministers are being contacted by a team member especially assigned for this service in 

each city. Some of the ministers are very positive and quite a number of books were given out to the 

clergy. 

 

People are very impressed by the activities of the teams, their persistence and enthusiasm. Many times 

high-paying jobs are offered to them by businessmen, who recognize their potential. Everybody is 

struggling hard to fulfill Father's expectation. 

 



We are very thankful for our new centers. They have a very good start as our teams are also working in 

these cities. Since these missionaries start out with a small furnished room we place at least two caravans 

in front of the center in the evening to accommodate the visitors, and the team-members take turns in 

lecturing to them. This method has worked out very well. In our printing shop our members are very busy 

producing the necessary material. 

 

Some members from Finland and Norway and also German members who are on vacation, joined our 

teams to be trained. Although the team-work is very strenuous they enjoy their stay. 

 

We have set up seven districts in Germany, and last week-end we had district meetings all over the 

country to bring the members of the cities, belonging to a certain district, closer together, to discuss new 

strategic plans etc. We ourselves man-aged to visit four districts travelling a total of 2,500 km over the 

weekend. It was quite a fruitful and uplifting experience for everybody. 

 

We have found quite a number of new members, most of them boys, and hope, that they will grow strong. 

 

We pray that Father may protect our homeland, especially in this phase of developments, and turn all the 

sacrifices of our brothers and sisters into blessings. 

 

Please give all our love to Father, Mother, the Children, Mrs. [Won Pok] Choi and to all the family. 

 

In the Name of our True Parents, 

 

Paul and Christel Werner 

 

 

 


